
MINUTES 
GROTON BOARD OF HEALTH 

EMERGENCY MEETING 
SATURDAY, APRIL 10, 2021 

8:00 P.M. 
 
Present:  Jason Weber, Robert Fleischer, Michelle Collette 
Also Present:  Joshua Degen, Member, Groton Select Board 

Mark Haddad, Groton Town Manager 
 
This emergency meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m. by Chair Jason Weber.  The emergency 
stemmed from a complaint received about employees of Johnson’s Dairy Bar not wearing masks 
while preparing food.  Given the importance of the situation (masks must be worn at all times 
during this pandemic, unless they are taken off to consume food or beverages), the Board of 
Health met in an emergency session to address this violation. 
 
Town Manager Haddad explained what had transpired during the day.  At approximately 12:00 
p.m. on Saturday, April 10, Mr. Haddad received a phone call from a resident informing him that 
he had just gone to Johnson’s Dairy Bar to pick up an order and observed several employees 
behind the counter not wearing masks.  He provided Mr. Haddad with a picture of the employees 
working without wearing masks (picture attached to these minutes).  Mr. Haddad notified Ira 
Grossman of the Nashoba Associated Boards of Health and asked him to investigate. 
 
Chair Weber explained that he was contacted by Mr. Grossman about the issue and went to 
Johnson’s to investigate.  When he arrived, he did not observe anyone without mask, but the 
picture evidence provided by the resident definitely shows a violation.  He suggested that the 
Board order Johnson’s to suspend the employees involved for 5 or 7 days because this would 
both send a strong signal and enable Johnson’s to continue to operate. 
 
After a spirited debate on the issue, Ms. Collette moved that the Board of Health order Johnson’s 
closed to the public for two days, Sunday, April 11, 2021 and Monday, April 12, 2021 and that 
they be informed that any further violations may result in the suspension/revocation of their food 
service permit.  Mr. Fleischer seconded the motion. 
 
The vote was as follows: Ms. Collette, aye; Mr. Fleischer, nay; Mr. Weber, aye. The vote 
passed 2 In Favor, 1 Opposed. 
 
Mr. Fleischer stated for the record, that while he was in favor of the Order to close for two days, 
he felt the days should be Monday, April 12th and Tuesday, April 13th.  Mr. Haddad stated that he 
would have the Police Department notify Johnson’s of the Order to close for two days. 
 
Being no other business, Mr. Weber adjourned the meeting at 8:20 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Mark W. Haddad 
Town Manager 














